

September 29, 2005

Mr. Robert L. Shibley Program Manager Foundation for Individual Rights in Education 601 Walnut St Ste 510 Philadelphia PA 19106

Dear Mr. Shibley:

On behalf of President Michael Crow and others copied, I am responding to your letter about the English 101 and 102 courses that appear to be limited to Native American students. Please be assured these courses are not limited to Native American students. The website of the faculty member who teaches these courses has been changed to reflect the long-standing practice of admitting any student who seeks admittance into these courses.

ASU promotes equal opportunity in educational programs and promotes respect for diversity. The courses mentioned reflect this respect since the pedagogy in these courses is focused on attention to Native American cultural issues and learning styles. Any student may enroll in these courses and equally benefit from the pedagogical style used.

Again, I want to assure you that ASU does afford equal opportunity to all students and assures that all courses are open to students regardless of race, sex, age, disability, and the other categories protected by law and ASU policy.

Sincerely,

Milton D. Glick

Executive Vice President and Provost

of the University

MDG:km

/k

xc: Michael Crow, President

Paul Ward, Vice President University Administration/General Counsel

Barbara Mawhiney, Director, EO/AA

G. Lynn Nelson, Associate Professor, English





OFFICE OF THE EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT AND PROVOST
OF THE UNIVERSITY
300 EAST UNIVERSITY DRIVE
PO BOX 877805, TEMPE, AZ 85287-7805

PRESORTED FIRST CLASS



Hasler

10/03/2005 Mailed From 85281 US POSTAGE

016H16501600

Mr. Robert L. Shibley
Program Manager
Foundation for Individual Rights in Education
601 Walnut St Ste 510
Philadelphia PA 19106

HUBSANN

90161

ADMINISTRATION OF THE PARTY OF